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Introduction


This document reports on the progress of activity of the H.263++ Development ad-hoc committee for the period between the ITU-T Q.15/16 video coding experts group meeting in Sunriver on 8-11 September, 1997 and that in Eibsee on December 2-5, 1997.  The mission of the group was to consider the need for adopting additional incremental enhancements to Recommendation H.263 beyond those in H.263+.


Status


The activity of the group was carried out via the advanced video email reflector at Iterated Systems (itu-adv-video@listserv.iterated.com) and the ftp site at PictureTel (ftp://standard.pictel.com/video-site).  The output of that activity consists of this report (Q15-C-07).


There was little direct discussion of H.263++ on our email reflector since our last meeting, although there are several technical contributions to H.263++ registered for the Eibsee meeting.


The current status of H.263++ remains as it was at the end of the Sunriver meeting:


A “deliberative” workplan was adopted in Sunriver and is shown below.


It is anticipated that a serious level of effort toward H.263++ should get under way in Eibsee.


I believe it will not be terribly difficult for us to find some useful extensions of H.263.  People continue to have new good ideas.  This view is borne out by the contributions which have been registered for Eibsee.


It was decided in Sunriver that the review of technical proposals for H.263++ and H.263L will be unified until further notice.


We must continually review the status of H.263++ as its efforts and those of H.263L evolve.


Workplan


The workplan adopted for H.263++ in Sunriver is shown below:


H.263++ Workplan


Meeting�
Approx Date�
Type�
Activity�
�
b�
Sep ‘97�
Experts�
Adoption of Workplan�
�
c�
Dec ‘97�
Experts�
Start of Significant Effort�
�
d�
Jan ‘98�
SG16�
�
�
e�
Apr ‘98�
Experts�
First Formal Draft Adoptions�
�
f�
Jul ‘98�
Experts�
�
�
g�
Sep ‘98�
SG16�
�
�
h�
Jan ‘99�
Experts�
Last Formal Draft Adoptions�
�
i�
Apr ‘99�
Experts�
�
�
j�
Jul ‘99�
SG16�
�
�
k�
Oct ‘99�
Experts�
�
�
l�
Jan ‘00�
Experts�
Final Draft for Determination�
�
m�
Apr ‘00�
SG16�
Determination�
�
n�
Jul ‘00�
Experts�
Bug-checking�
�
o�
Oct ‘00�
Experts�
Final Draft for Decision�
�
p�
Jan ‘01�
SG16�
Decision�
�
Conclusions


H.263++ adopted a workplan in Sunriver. It is anticipated that the activity of H.263++ will commence at a more serious level in Eibsee.  We are pleased to see that several technical proposals have been registered which appear relevant to H.263++, and we believe we are on-track to execute our workplan.
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